
I have followed S.B 22 and would like to note some important points: 
1.Dr. Vanderhoff says he has to be " nimble" and able to " react quickly". This bill will help him be more " 
nimble" .11 months  is not nimble .2. Hospital staff wear masks, patients sick with covid rarely if ever 
wear masks. They have tubes,oxygen etc in their nose and mouth. We just go in and care for them. 
3. Most all of the proponent testimony were people employees by the state. They have not lost a days 
wages so can hardly " be in this together". 
4. No one from these " health departments" has said anything about staying healthy and boosting your 
immu,e systems. 
5. Interesting study from Doctors at Grant hospital....blocks from the statehouse " diabetes related 
major and minor amputations increased during the Covid 19 pandemic". 
Please support S.B.22. 
Sincerely, 
Linda Gemmell 

 


